[image: image1.jpg]



Emergency Closure Policy

We will implement the Emergency Closure of our setting when there is:

· Fire Damage

· Flooding

· Snow

· Ice

· Heatwave

· High levels of sickness among staff or children

· Flu pandemic

· No heating or water in our building

· A whole setting bereavement

· If there are contractual implications

Within one of these situations each staff member has a different role, this is explained to them when they receive their job description. We remind our staff of their roles and these procedures each year at their individual supervision meeting.

Parents are made aware of this policy during their induction and are always welcome to view our policies at any time either paper based or on our website. 
We review this process regularly when we practice ‘Fire Drills,’ making sure the room has their ‘Emergency Bag’, and the mobile phone. The room manager or deputy will assess the effectiveness each time to see if any improvements can be made. When having fire drills, we gather in the tennis courts at the Leisure Centre, taking with us our emergency evacuation card too. 
When dealing with an emergency we have our emergency bag which contains; first aid kit and details of our emergency venue which is Bell Day Nursery. This bag is stored on a peg as you exit the room so that it is easy to reach, the Room Manager oversees keeping the ‘Emergency Bag’ full and ensures it is updated. After hours this bag is kept locked away for GDPR reasons.
We would notify the main nursery of our emergency situation by telephone. To get to Bell Day Nursery we exit the tennis courts and walk up Peaslands Road, use the zebra crossing to cross over and enter through the nursery playground in to the garden.
To ensure all parents are contactable, we have an emergency phone with all details of parents saved and that can access Famly. This is kept with a practitioner at all times to ensure if it is needed. 
The responsibility of contacting necessary companies is passed over to the Lord Butler Leisure Centre. 
We also let Ofsted, Essex Early Years and our improvement advisor know that we are closed and what the reason is for this.

This policy is to ensure that every child is safe and that all the children’s needs are being met.
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